
ITEMS OF INFORMATION 

COUNCIL AGENDA – August 31, 2020 
 

Communications 

1. Haldimand County Provincial Offences Act Ticket Issuance Statistics 

2. Correspondence from the Grand River Conservation Authority Re: Members 
Attendance January 1 - December 31, 2020 

3. Correspondence from the City of Kitchener Re: Universal Basic Income 

4. Correspondence from the City of Sarnia Re: Long Term Care Home 
Improvements 

5. Correspondence from the City of Oshawa Re: COVID-19 Funding 

6. Correspondence from the Town of Kingsville Re: Rent Assistance Program 

7. Correspondence from the Township of Puslinch Re: Criteria for Assessment 
of Aggregate Resource Properties 

8. Correspondence from the Municipality of Chatham-Kent Re: Emancipation 
Day 

9. Correspondence from the City of St. Catharines Re: Support to the City of 
Toronto in their Legal Challenge of the Amendments made under Bill 184, 
Section 83 

10. Resolution from the Town of Orangeville Re: Diversity Training Program 
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JAN FEB MAR APR MAY JUN JUL AUG SEP OCT NOV DEC

86 53 72 76 221 100 198

11 12 10 3 40 37 3

By-law 307/02 1 1 20 12

By-law 302/02 (snow) 5

By-law 1534-15 Parks 3 3 52

By-law 41-74

By-law 38-74

By-law 11-79

Noise By-law 1435/14

Open Air Fires By-law 1662/16

EMCPA 7.0.11(2)(a) 1

Late Filed Part 1 Tickets these #'s not inlcuded in total

102 65 83 83 262 160 265 0 0 0 0 0

1020

By-law 41-74

By-law 38-74

By-law 11-79

Noise By-law 1435/14

Property Standards By-law 730/06

Section 8(1) No Permit 

Section 12(2) Fail to 

Comply to Order

Open Air Fires 1662/16

Planning Act 562(67)(1)

Haldimand-Norfolk Tree By-law By-law 15-00

Fire Protection By-law 28(1)

By-law 307/02 25 11 1 1 40 244 266

By-law 302/02 (snow)

Parks By-law 1534/15 14 4 78 146

Site Alteration By-law By-law 1664/16 7

32 11 1 15 44 322 412 0 0 0 0 0

837

2 12

2 1 9 1 3

Ministry of Revenue

16

Ministry of Housing

0 16 2 1 9 3 15 0 0 0 0 0

46

976

97

830

927

1903Total of All 2020 Charges 

Ontario College of Trades

Health Protection Act
Total of all Charges Laid 

Other Enforcement Agency Total:

*Note: Total Charges (Excluding Parking) reflects what is recorded and reported regularly to 

Council (through the Council Information Package) and PSB for year-by-year historical trends.  

The historical trends spreadsheet does not capture parking tickets.

*Total Charges (Excluding Parking)

OPP Issued Parking Charges

Staff Issued Parking Charges

Total Parking Charges Issued

Welland & District Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to 

Animals (SPCA)

Ministry of Finance

Ministry of Transportation

Minstry of Environment 

Ministry of Labour

Ministry of Agriculture, Food & Rural Affairs

Parking By-laws (Part II)

Total of all Charges Laid 

Staff Total:

Summary of Charges Laid by Other Enforcement Agencies 

Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry

Discharge Firearms

Total of all Charges Laid 

OPP Total:

Summary of Charges Laid by County Staff

Discharge Firearms

Ontario Building Code Act, 1992

Comprehensive POA Stats - 2020
Legislation / By-law Reference

Summary of Charges Laid by OPP
Highway Traffic Act (Part I - ticket)

Highway Traffic Act (Part III - information)

Parking By-laws (Part II)
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JEFF BUNN 
Manager, Council & Committee Services & Deputy City Clerk 

Finance & Corporate Services Department 
Kitchener City Hall, 2nd Floor 

200 King Street West, P.O. Box 1118 
Kitchener, ON  N2G 4G7 

Phone: 519.741.2200 x 7278 Fax: 519.741.2705 
jeff.bunn@kitchener.ca 

  TTY: 519-741-2385 

 
May 15, 2020 
 
The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada 
Office of the Prime Minister 
80 Wellington Street 
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A2 
 
 
Dear Prime Minister Trudeau: 
 
This is to advise that City Council, at a special electronic meeting held on May 11, 
2020, passed the following resolution regarding universal basic income: 
 
“WHEREAS The World Health Organization (WHO) on March 11, 2020 declared 
COVID-19 a pandemic, pointing to the growing number of cases of the coronavirus 
illness around the world and the sustained risk of further global spread; and, 
 
WHEREAS in response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Province of Ontario and the 
City of Kitchener have declared a state of emergency under the Emergency 
Management and Civil Protection Act; and, 
 
WHEREAS the City of Kitchener has approved the Early Economic Support Plan, 
which provides financial and economic support measures to help reduce the financial 
strain on citizens and businesses during the COVID-19 pandemic; and, 
 
WHEREAS Statistics Canada has reported that the unemployment rate has risen to 
7.8 per cent, with 1,011,000 jobs lost in March 2020, and that the COVID-19 pandemic 
has impacted the employment of 3.1 million Canadians; and, 
 
WHEREAS the Federal government has announced $82 billion in relief funding for the 
COVID-19 Economic Response Plan, utilizing tax deferrals, subsidies, loans, and 
credits to support citizens, businesses, and industries; and, 
 
WHEREAS according to a 2018 Parliamentary Budget Office report, a Canada-wide 
basic income of the type previously piloted in Ontario would have an annual net cost 
of $44 billion; and, 
 
WHEREAS a universal basic income would likely have many positive effects, including 
reducing poverty, reducing strain on health care and social assistance systems, 
supporting businesses and the economy, reducing crime, as well as reducing 
administrative complexity and creating efficiencies for those in need of financial and 
economic support measures;  
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THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Council of the City of Kitchener urges the 
Ontario Provincial government to pursue a partnership with the Federal government 
for the establishment of a universal basic income; 
 
BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED that this resolution be forwarded to the Right Honourable 
Prime Minister of Canada; the Honourable Premier of Ontario; the Minister of Children, 
Community and Social Services; the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; the 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario; the Local Members of Provincial Parliament; 
the Region of Waterloo; all Municipalities within the Province of Ontario; and, the 
Federation of Canadian Municipalities.” 

 
Yours truly, 
 

 
J. Bunn 
Manager, Council & Committee Services/ 
Deputy City Clerk 

 
c. Honourable, Doug Ford, Premier 
 Honourable Amy Fee, M.P.P. 
 Honourable Belinda Karahalios, M.P.P. 
 Honourable Catherine Fife, M.P.P. 
 Honourable Laura Mae Lindo, M.P.P. 
 Honourable Mike Harris, M.P.P. 

Honourable Todd Smith, Minister of Children, Community & Social Services 
 Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
 Monika Turner, Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
 Kris Fletcher, Regional Clerk, Region of Waterloo 
 Bill Karsten, Federation of Canadian Municipalities 
 Ashley Sage, Clerk, Township of North Dumfries 
 Danielle Manton, City Clerk, City of Cambridge 

Dawn Mittelholtz, Director of Information and Legislative Services / Municipal 
Clerk, Township of Wilmot 
Grace Kosch, Clerk, Township of Wellesley 
Olga Smith, City Clerk, City of Waterloo 
Val Hummel, Director of Corporate Services/Clerk, Township of Woolwich 
All Ontario Municipalities 
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THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF SARNIA 

City Clerk’s Office 
255 Christina Street N.    PO Box 3018 

Sarnia ON   Canada     N7T 7N2 
519 332-0330    519 332-3995 (fax) 

519 332-2664 (TTY) 
www.sarnia.ca     clerks@sarnia.ca  

 
June 24, 2020 

 
To: All Ontario Municipalities 

 
Re: Long Term Care Home Improvements 

 
At its meeting held on June 22, 2020, Sarnia City Council adopted the following 

resolution submitted by Councillor Margaret Bird with respect to the conditions 

in Long Term Care homes exposed by the pandemic: 
 

That due to the deplorable conditions exposed by the pandemic 

in LTC homes in the province, and because this is a time for 

action, not just continuous streams of investigations, 

commissions and committees, and because the problems have 

been clearly identified, that Sarnia City Council direct staff to 

send this motion to the 444 Ontario Municipalities, asking them 

to urge Premier Ford to start implementing the required 

resolutions immediately, as follows: 

1.  increasing hours for all part-time and casual labour 

2.  since the government provides funding for privately-

operated homes, they have an obligation to inspect these 

homes and see that they are being properly run, and that funds 

are being used for the benefit of the residents and not the huge 

profitability of the operators, and  

3.  to end the neglect and unacceptable conditions being 

experienced, each day, by our vulnerable seniors. 

 

Sarnia City Council respectfully seeks your endorsement of this resolution. If 
your municipal council endorses this resolution, we would request that a copy 

of the resolution be forwarded to the following: 
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Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario; and 

 
City of Sarnia, City Clerk’s Office  

clerks@sarnia.ca  
 

Sincerely, 

 
Dianne Gould-Brown 
City Clerk 

 
cc: AMO 
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  Corporate Services Department 
  City Clerk Services 

 
The Corporation of the City of Oshawa, 50 Centre Street South, Oshawa, Ontario L1H 3Z7 
Phone 905∙436∙3311   1∙800∙667∙4292   Fax 905∙436∙5697 
www.oshawa.ca 
 
 

 
File: A-2100 
 
June 26, 2020 

 
DELIVERED BY EMAIL 
 
The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau,  
Prime Minister of Canada  
Email: justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca 
 

The Honourable Doug Ford, 
Premier of Ontario 
Email: premier@ontario.ca

 

Re: COVID-19 Funding  

Oshawa City Council considered the above matter at its meeting of June 22, 2020 and adopted 
the following recommendation: 

“Whereas on March 11, 2020, the World Health Organization and the Canadian 
Government declared COVID-19 a global pandemic; and, 

Whereas on March 12, Ontario ordered schools closed and by March 17, began a more 
extensive shut down; and, 

Whereas the pandemic has led to the closure of public spaces and the cancellation of 
events around the world throughout the country our province and right here within our own 
community, causing great stress on the arts sector; and, 

Whereas local cultural organizations such as the Oshawa Folk Arts Council representing 
over 13 member clubs and organizations, as well as the many local service groups such 
as the Oshawa Rotary Club, have all been forced to cancel major events (i.e. Fiesta 
Week; Rib Fest; etc.) which historically contribute in large part to the fundraising and 
operational financing efforts of these sociocultural entities; and, 

Whereas the Government of Canada and the Province of Ontario have committed they 
through the Canada Council for the Arts will continue to work with the Government of 
Canada, as well as provincial, territorial, and municipal partners, to ensure the strength of 
the sector; and, 
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2 
 

Whereas at present, the Canada Council’s for the arts priorities as are our collective 
governing priorities are to ensure the health and safety of people across Canada and 
around the world and to work towards the sustainability and recoverability of the arts 
sector; and, 

Whereas a significant period has past without further indication as to what tools, funding 
measures, or financial support our local social cultural, service clubs, and children/youth 
minor sporting originations can readily access to help support their operating costs and 
programming, 

Therefore be it resolved: 

1. That the Federal, Provincial, and Regional Government help local municipalities 
assist their local social cultural, service clubs, and children/youth minor sporting 
originations with clear and definitive relief funding programs directed to help sustain 
the afore mention groups through these trying times inflected on them by the 
affects of COVID-19; and, 

2. That a copy of this resolution be sent to the Prime Minister of Canada, the Premier 
of Ontario, all Ontario Municipalities, all Members of Provincial Parliament, all 
Members of Parliament and Association of Municipalities of Ontario and Federation 
of Canadian Municipalities.” 

Oshawa City Council respectfully requests your consideration of the above noted matters. 

If you need further assistance concerning this matter, please contact Ron Diskey, Commissioner, 
Community Services Department at the address listed on Page 1 or by telephone at 905-436-
3311. 

 
Mary Medeiros 
City Clerk 
 
/fb 

c.  Association of Municipalities of Ontario  
Federation of Canadian Municipalities 
Members of Parliament and Members of Provincial Parliament 
Ontario Municipalities 
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 2021 Division Road North  

Kingsville, Ontario  N9Y 2Y9 
Phone:  (519) 733-2305 

www.kingsville.ca 
kingsvilleworks@kingsville.ca 

 

  
June 29, 2020 
 
  
The Honourable Doug Ford (premier@ontario.ca)  
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building, Queen’s Park 
Toronto, Ontario M7A 1A1 
 
-and to- 
 
The Honourable Rod Phillips (rod.phillips@pc.ola.org)  
Minister of Finance 
Frost Building South; 7th Floor 
7 Queen’s Park Crescent 
Toronto, Ontario   M7A 1Y7 
 
Dear  Premier Ford and Minister Phillips: 
 
RE:    Kingsville Council request that the Rent Assistance Program to include all 
 businesses in a lease agreement within all “residential-above-commercial” 
 properties without a cap on commercial/residential ratio 
  
At its Regular Meeting of June 22, 2020, Kingsville Council resolved the following: 
 

391-2020 

Moved By Councillor Kimberly DeYong 

Seconded By Councillor Larry Patterson 

Whereas the COVID-19 Pandemic has greatly impacted the business community 

in the Town of Kingsville; 

And Whereas the Province of Ontario has provided financial assistance including 

a multi-level Rent Assistance program to the business community impacted by 

the COVID-19 Pandemic; 

And Whereas the Rent Assistance program offered by the Province of Ontario 

established an arbitrary cap on multi-use properties where it is common for 

“residential-above-commercial” developments, especially in downtown and Main 

Street corridors; 
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And Whereas Kingsville, particularly in our downtown business centres, has 

several properties with residential-above-commercial where the ratio of 

commercial storefront businesses represents less than 30 per cent of the entire 

building, thus leaving a gap where local business owners cannot qualify for rent 

relief with their willing landlords; 

And Whereas the Town of Kingsville’s newly adopted Business Retention and 

Expansion Project Report identified that Kingsville businesses would benefit from 

the Province expanding the Rent Assistance program to include all commercial 

lease properties regardless of overall footprint. 

Now Therefore Be It Resolved That the Town of Kingsville requests that the 

Province of Ontario expand their Rent Assistance program to include all 

businesses in a lease agreement within all “residential-above-commercial” 

properties without a cap on commercial/residential ratio; 

And Finally, That this Resolution be circulated to the Premier, Doug Ford, the 

Minister of Finance, Rod Phillips, our local MPP Taras Natyshak, and all Ontario 

municipalities requesting their support.  

 

CARRIED 

 

 
Thank you for your consideration.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jennifer Astrologo, Director of Corporate Services/Clerk 
Corporate Services Department 
jastrologo@kingsville.ca  
/sjk 
CC: Taras Natyshak, MPP (tnatyshak-qp@ndp.on.ca) 
CC: All Ontario Municipalities 
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July 7, 2020 
 
RE:  TAPMO Executive Meeting Minutes dated May 28, 2020. 
 
Please be advised that Township of Puslinch Council, at its meeting held on June 17, 2020 
considered the aforementioned topic and subsequent to discussion, the following was resolved: 
 

Resolution No. 2020-166:   Moved by Councillor Bulmer and  
   Seconded by Councillor Sepulis 

 
That the Intergovernmental Affairs correspondence item 4 listed for JUNE 17, 2020 
Council meeting be received; and 

 
WHEREAS previous assessment methodologies for aggregate resource properties 
valued areas that were used for aggregate resources or gravel pits at industrial land 
rates on a per acre basis of the total site and such properties were formally classified 
and taxed as industrial lands; 
 
WHEREAS the Council of Puslinch supports a fair and equitable assessment system for 
all aggregate resource properties; 
 
WHEREAS the Municipal Property Assessment Corporation determined, with the 
participation only of the Ontario Sand, Stone and Gravel Association, revised criteria 
for assessing aggregate resource properties; 
 
AND WHEREAS the Council of Puslinch has concerns that the revised criteria does not 
fairly assess the current value of the aggregate resource properties; 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED: 
 
(a) That the Council of Puslinch does not consider the revised criteria for assessment 
of aggregate resource properties as a fair method of valuation for these properties; 
and 
 
(b) The Council of Puslinch believes there is a need to review the current 
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assessment scheme for aggregate resource properties to address the inequity of 
property 
values; 
 
(c) The Council of Puslinch hereby calls upon the Province to work with the Municipal 
Property Assessment Corporation to address the assessment issue so that aggregate 
resource properties are assessed for their industrial value; and  
 
(d) The Council of Puslinch directs the Clerk to provide a copy of this motion to the 
Minister of Finance, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Minister of Natural 
Resources and Forestry, AMO, ROMA, and all Ontario municipalities and {the local 
MPP(s)} 
 

CARRIED 
 

As per the above resolution, please accept a copy of this correspondence for your information 
and consideration. 
 
Sincerely,  
Courtenay Hoytfox 
Deputy Clerk 
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August 17, 2020 
 
Ulli S. Watkiss 
City Clerk 
City of Toronto 
100 Queen St. W. 
Toronto, ON M5H 2N2 
 
Sent via email: clerk@toronto.ca  
 
 
Re: Support to the City of Toronto in their Legal Challenge of the Amendments 
made under Bill 184, Section 83 
Our File 35.2.2 
 
Dear Ms. Watkiss, 
 
At its meeting held on August 10, 2020, St. Catharines City Council approved the 
following motion: 
 

WHEREAS the COVID-19 pandemic has caused much financial strain to 
residents of St. Catharines; and  
 
WHEREAS many residents without income supports face the reality of evictions 
under the July 26, 2020 amendment of Provincial Bill 184 Section 83; and 
 
WHEREAS Section 83 of Bill 184 states: 

“Refusal for certain arrears of rent” 
If a hearing is held in respect of an application under section 69 for an 
order evicting a tenant based on arrears of rent arising in whole or in part 
during the period beginning on March 17, 2020 and ending on the 
prescribed date, in determining whether to exercise its powers under 
subsection the Board shall consider whether the landlord has attempted to 
negotiate an agreement with the tenant including terms of payment for the 
tenant’s arrears; and 

 
WHEREAS the City Council of Toronto voted 22-2 in support of a legal challenge 
of Bill 184 Section 83; 
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the City of St. Catharines, City Council 
show support to the City of Toronto in their legal challenge of the amendments 
made under Bill 184, Section 83; and 
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BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this resolution be provided to the Premier's 
Office; the Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; 
and Niagara MPPs and MPs; and 
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a copy of this resolution be circulated to all 
Ontario municipalities requesting their support. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact the Office of the City Clerk at extension 1524. 
 

 
 
Bonnie Nistico-Dunk, City Clerk 
Legal and Clerks Services, Office of the City Clerk 
:em 
 
 
Cc. Premier Doug Ford, doug.fordco@pc.ola.org   
 Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, steve.clark@pc.ola.org  

Chris Bittle, MP - St. Catharines, Chris.Bittle@parl.gc.ca   
Dean Allison, MP - Niagara West, Dean.Allison@parl.gc.ca   
Vance Badawey, MP - Niagara Centre, Vance.Badawey@parl.gc.ca   
Tony Baldinelli, MP - Niagara Falls, Tony.Baldinelli@parl.gc.ca   
Jennifer Stevens, MPP - St. Catharines, JStevens-CO@ndp.on.ca   
Jeff Burch, MPP - Niagara Centre, JBurch-QP@ndp.on.ca   
Wayne Gates, MPP - Niagara Falls, wgates-co@ndp.on.ca   
Sam Oosterhoff, MPP - Niagara West-Glanbrook, sam.oosterhoff@pc.ola.org    
Ontario Municipalities 
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From: Tracy MacDonald [mailto:tmacdonald@orangeville.ca]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 10, 2020 3:18 PM 
Subject: Orangeville Council Resolution - Diversity Training Program 
 
Good afternoon,  
 
Orangeville Council at its June 8, 2020 meeting passed the following resolution: 
 
 
“WHEREAS The Town of Orangeville recognizes there have been questions in the public 
related to both diversity training and use of force training and protocols for Police Services, 
including in Ontario; 
 
WHEREAS the Town recognizes that police officers join this profession out of a desire to do 
good, to serve and to protect the communities they serve; 
 
AND WHEREAS an understanding of community diversity can foster authentic inclusion; 
 
AND WHEREAS empathy training, and de-escalation training, can support understanding other 
people’s perspectives; 
 
AND WHEREAS the Town recognizes that policing can be a dangerous profession, and officer 
as well as community safety are critical considerations in law enforcement; 
 
AND WHEREAS the Ontario Provincial Police have indicated they have a comprehensive 
diversity training program, however there may not be the same resources available across the 
entire province for smaller Police Services; 
 
AND WHEREAS there is concern in the public about the boundaries of use of force, such as 
neck restraints, and oversight; 
 
AND WHEREAS there isn’t clarity on a common bar on diversity and empathy training or on use 
of force and oversight; 
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Mayor write to the Solicitor General to encourage 
common training requirements for all members of Police Services in Ontario as it relates to 
diversity, empathy and use of force;  
 
AND THAT the Solicitor General provide clarity on police oversight going forward given the 
anticipated changes to legislation to ensure effective accountability continues; 
 
AND THAT annual updates or refresher courses be mandatory to ensure our Police Services 
have the best and current information available to them; 
 
AND THAT THE TOWN request that the use of force protocols be reviewed to ensure they are 
safe and would meet current standards, and then shared across the province;    
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AND THAT THE TOWN circulate this resolution to all Ontario municipalities seeking their 

support.”         
 
Regards,  
 

Tracy Macdonald| Assistant Clerk | Corporate Services 

Town of Orangeville | 87 Broadway | Orangeville  ON  L9W 1K1 
519-941-0440 Ext. 2256  | Toll Free 1-866-941-0440 Ext. 2256 
tmacdonald@orangeville.ca   |   www.orangeville.ca 
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